Minutes of HOA Board of Directors Email
Boardwalk and Dock Repair

January 14, 2020

On January 14, 2020 President Mark Doyon sent an email to all Board Members regarding the unsightly, unsafe and dangerous condition the HOA Boardwalk has become possibly causing liability issues.  Mark met with two contractors and spoke to a third one to get quotes on replacing all decking and railing.  All bids include demolishing and removal of the existing structure, replacement including the dock and floater.
Chad from 1st Choice Landscaping referred Alliance Construction which was the only company that suggested building and installing benches on the dock and the project would take approximately 2-1/2 to 3 weeks to complete.  The total cost would be $12,650.00.

The second company is Templar Contracting which will do the same as above including the two benches for $16,325.00.

A third company’s bid was $28,260.00.

All companies are insured and licensed.

Treasurer Ray Goldbach has put together financial information showing our current status through June, 2020 which is the HOA financial year.  Mark stated that if accept Alliance Construction’s bid we will cut into our reserve fund of about $3,200.00 and so we will propose at the next annual HOA meeting to increase the annual dues by $15.00 to help recoup these funds.  In the event other damage may be uncovered during the demo the boardwalk repair may increase to $14,000.

Mark mentioned that the island and fountains have been updated as well as new pumps to keep water filtered and the areas around the front of the fountains are in the process of being landscaped.  By beautifying and maintaining our community it will make entering it more inviting.  We are still financially strong to continue improving when necessary. 

After reviewing all of the documents presented to the Board of Directors, all voted unanimously in agreement to replace and repair.

Submitted by:

Ro Anderson, Secretary

HOA of Hunters Lake
